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Honourable Ministers, 
Excellencies, 
Distinguished guests, 
 

We have now come to the end of a very interesting and productive day.  I 
would like to take this opportunity to express once more special thanks to our 





�x A focus on establishing renewable energy networks and centres of 
excellence both at the national and regional level to promote readiness 
for and dissemination of RETs 
 

The realities of countries in the Asia and Pacific region vary widely with respect 
to the level of development and dissemination of RETs. Institutional and R&D 
capacity is one of the main factors that set them apart.  

 
Regional measures to facilitate the transfer of climate-friendly technologies -  

such as, fostering regional technology platforms to promote renewable energy 
solutions; strengthening linkages and partnerships among different stakeholders 
to capitalize on cross-border cooperation; promotion of south-south cooperation; 
as well as burden-sharing arrangement to strengthen weak infrastructure – can 
help build this capacity and help reduce current imbalances in RET-driven  
technological and industrial development in the region. 

 
Distinguished guests, 

 
This meeting of distinguished participants is part of a broader effort to 

forge a regional strategy to use STI to facilitate a wider dissemination of RETs for 
sustainable development in Asia and the Pacific. We hope to build on this event at 
the global level to ensure stronger partnerships with the region to support an 
effective use of STI for sustainable development.  

 
This is especially important this year as the Council sets out to follow-up on 

the Rio+20 Outcome and contribute to the formulation of a common vision for a 
future development agenda.  
 
 I therefore hope that you will remain engaged with the work of the Council 
beyond this meeting and will join us for the Annual Ministerial Review in July, in 
Geneva. 
  
Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


